

This week we celebrate the Feast of The Holy Trinity.

Dear Parent,

We have been greatly saddened this week to hear of the death of our pupil Cian Mofidi. He was a treasured part of our school. He showed a great zest and enthusiasm for learning in his time with us and he bore his illness with amazing positivity and courage. This is a wonderful example to us all. Please remember Cian and his family in your prayers at this desperately sad time. Thank you. RIP.

I'm sure that you have heard the news from Kirsty Williams that **schools will be re-opening on Monday June 29th.** The Summer Term will end on Friday July 24th. In order to compensate for the additional week in the summer term, there will be an extra week added to the Autumn Half-Term Holiday. We are now in the process of planning what our provision will involve. Much of what happens will be decided by the Local Authority. As soon as we have the details in place we'll share them with you. However, one thing that we can all be sure of is that school life will be very different for a while and that on-line learning will continue to feature strongly.

Teachers are currently in the process of writing simplified end of year reports for you. They will be with you by July 10th at the latest.

I continue to have very positive feedback about the manner in which our children's learning is progressing. If you have any issues or problems with it, please do get in touch with me.

If possible, please take a look at our Twitter feed @stmarysbridgend. It contains an impressive range of the school's recent activities. This week's Gospel will be posted with an accompanying reflection over the weekend.

Fr. Tim and Fr. Mark continue to provide highly recommended spiritual enrichment on-line. The links for them are: www.facebook.com/FrMark Rowles and https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ppbQxgahWfY (for Fr. Tim).



